



# Summer Term Newsletter





Number 302 – 10<sup>th</sup> June 2016

#### **Dear Parents**

As we approach the end of another year it is once again a very busy time so do please keep an eye on the website, the lobby slideshow and any letters that come out as there is a great deal happening.

Just a reminder that our Music Concert will take place next Thursday. The concert for Year 1 and Year 2 is at 9.30 am and the concert for Years 3, 4, 5 and 6 will take place at 2.00 pm. All parents are welcome to attend but please remember to complete and return the reply slip as we need to know numbers.

Thank you to all the parents who attended the Friends' meeting on Wednesday. It was really great to see so many parents. The summer fayre is going to take place on Sunday 3<sup>rd</sup> July from 12.30 to 2.30 so please do come and support the school. There are many ways you can help so please do refer to the other side of the newsletter for more information. We are having an Own Clothes day on Friday 24<sup>th</sup> June and we ask all children to bring in an item for our Tombola stall. Please send in unused gifts. As we didn't have an International Evening this year, we are combining this with the Summer Fayre. Any child who comes dressed in their national costumes or national colours will not have to pay the entrance fee. It would be wonderful if parents could donate a dish from their home country which can be sold at the fayre. We are very fortunate to have such an amazing diverse community which we can celebrate on that day.

The summer production takes place on Monday 11<sup>th</sup> and Tuesday 12th July and letters about tickets will go out soon. There will be a strict limit of 4 tickets per family, as space is limited, but we will hold a wish list for any parents who would like more and offer extras when initial ticket requests have been met. Extra tickets will be given on a first come, first served basis so please do get your name down if you require more. I am sure you will agree this is the fairest way so that no families miss out. There are strict regulations about capacity in the hall so please do respect our reasons for this.

Our sports day takes place on Monday 27<sup>th</sup> June. Parents are most welcome to attend. Sports day for Years 3, 4, 5 & 6 will be at 9.15am and for Years 1 & 2 it will be 1.45pm. The Nursery and Reception classes will have their own mini sports a day to be confirmed. Please ensure that your child has their PE kit and plimsolls in school.

St John Bosco's centre provides an exciting opportunity for children to have a unique camping holiday in the Essex countryside. The site is set in over forty acres of countryside and is owned and maintained by SVP volunteers. There are lots of outdoor and indoor activities and included is breakfast, lunch and dinner. If you think you would like your child (Y4 to Y6 only) to attend, free of charge for one week, then please let Mrs Haneef know. We have secured a few places so this is a first come first serve offer.

Please pray for the children who are receiving their First Holy Communion over the next two weekends. The choir will also be singing a both Masses.

Finally, a special mention again goes to those children who have been on trips since the last letter. As always, they have represented the school magnificently and have been an absolute credit to you all.

Have a great weekend and thank you for your continued support.

Mrs Ewa McSperrin Headteacher









Please pray for the following First Holy Communion children:

#### Sunday 12 June

Zuzanna Benedyczak
Martyna Cymborska
Charley-Marie Godleman
Adrian Jurczak
Francisoco Aldiz Menezes
Martyna Kaluzna
Jack Mrowczynski
Natalia Michalska-Scorer

## Sunday 19 June

Mikolaj Garstka Alan Grzesik Jakub Kundzicz Cayden Mascarenhas Adam O'Donnell Angel Serwaa Karol Zareba Mara De Ninno Rakai Wood Lope Oluwole

## **Outstanding Money**

Please can you make sure you have paid any outstanding money for school trips, dinners or Kidzone. We are now into the last term of this academic year and all monies have to be paid and banked.

Many thanks

FORTHCOMING DATES	
I ONTITOWING DATES	
20 June	Y6 GLA
	Y1 & Y2 Paradise Wildlife Park
23 June	Polling station NO School

School website address is as follows:www.clitherow.brent.sch.uk

## **Brent Makes Music**

The Choir are taking part in the concert at the SSE Arena Wembley on the 6<sup>th</sup> July. The children have been given a letter as to how to purchase tickets. This is through the AXS ticket agency and NOT the school.

Please make sure you read the information thoroughly.

## **SUMMER FAYRE – Sunday 3<sup>rd</sup> July 12.30**

Volunteers needed to help on the day. If you would like a table to sale any items it will cost £20.

Entrance fee £1 a adult and 50p a child unless your child comes in national costume and they get in free.

# **SPORTS DAY**

PLEASE ENSURE THAT YOUR CHILD'S FULL PE KIT IS IN SCHOOL FOR SPORTS DAY.

# **Bikes and Scooters**

Please make sure your child does not ride their bike or scooter on school premises. They are to dismount when they come through the school gates.

Make sure your check that your take the right bike or scooter home with you. There have been instances where the wrong scooter has been taken.